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����Directions: drive I-10 to Ina Road, turn east.  

 Mall is on the NW corner of Ina Road  

& North La Cholla Blvd. 
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HTTP://WWW.SHOPFOOTHILLSMALL.COM 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER OFFICERS AND BOARD 2012 
 

President   Vice President    Secretary   Treasurer  
Ed Smith   Linda Smith   Sherry Watson   John Rodhouse  
3501 N. 145th Ave.  3501 N. 145th Ave.  P.O. Box 42856   1816 N. Dakota St. 
Goodyear, AZ  85395  Goodyear, AZ  85395  Phoenix, AZ  85080  Chandler, AZ  85225 
602-290-1045    602-618-7691   480-710-4493   480-244-3763��������
edcollects@cox.net  lindagsmith@cox.net  sw60hawk@yahoo.com  jrodhous@hotmail.com 
 

Board Members         ECHO Editor/Membership 
Dennis Lynde   Claudia Robinette  Kim Rodhouse   Chris Collins 
304 E. Hackamore   1918 N. Bellview St.  1816 N. Dakota St.  2410 W. Freeway Lane  
Mesa, AZ  85201  Mesa, AZ  85203  Chandler, AZ  85251    Phoenix, AZ  85021  
480-898-3425   480-464-2526   480-452-3069   602-995-5311  
dlynde012@aol.com  clrnette@aol.com  krodhouse@hotmail.com ccollinsaz@cox.net 
 

AAHC Representative: Denny Lockmon  623-974-5424  lockmon@cox.net 
Chapter Historian: Peggy Eastburn  623-936-6116  peggyeastburn@hotmail.com 
Membership: Karen Mensing  928-776-7979  karen.mensing@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Ron Crowe  623-465-7156  ron.croweaz@gmail.com  Chapter Website: http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com 
Facebook: Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter   Administrators: Ed Smith, Linda Smith, Kim Rodhouse 
 

Pacific Southwest Zone 
Regional Manager/Ariz. Chris Collins 2410 W. Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ  85021 ccollinsaz@cox.net 
Zone Coordinator Jon Carter 12270 N. 78th Pl., Scottsdale, AZ  85260 joncarter@cox.net 
National Director Colin Fort P.O. Box 939, Cardiff-by-the-Sea, CA  92007 colinfort@cox.net  

SDC National Officers  2011/2012                                                                                                                          
President Tom Curtis   3538 Gordon Rd, Elkhart IN 46516   tomnancurtis@aol.com  
Vice President Carl Thomason  43306 Running Deer Dr, Coarsegold, CA  93614  thomason2@earthlink.net 
Secretary Nita Ketchum  P.O. Box 37, Ida, AR  72546   nlketchum@aol.com                                 
Treasurer Jane Stinson  5800 Stanley Rd., Columbiaville, MI  48421 jestinson@aol.com 

 

The ECHO is the official newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC and is published 11 times per year.  
Contributions are welcome and encouraged.  Please submit articles, tech tips, etc. by the 20th of the month preceding 
publication. Other newsletter editors are welcome to use any material with proper credit given.  

From the Editor’s Pen…..  

   

N early 40 million people heard Studebaker mentioned 
on the Oscar awards program, Sunday, February 26th 

when Kermit the Frog uttered “Studebaker” in a segment 
with Miss Piggy. We couldn’t ask for a better spokesman 
for our beloved marque.  
 Jerry Kaiser’s e-mail address was misspelled in 
the past two newsletters and it has been corrected this 
month. If you tried reaching him about valve covers or the 
March event via e-mail please try again. My apologies for 
the error. 
 This month, fun facts about Arizona are featured in 
a list sent by Scott Grainger. Arizonans should find them 
informative and our out-of-state members will learn 
interesting bits of information about our state. There are 
more facts to come in the next couple of months. 
 Thanks to Scott for the list and to our other 
contributors - June Kaiser for the cover, Dan Kuhl, Dan 
Andersen, Dennis Lynde, Colin Fort, Linda Smith and Ed 
Smith. And, kudos to Dan Kuhl for being published in the 
March Turning Wheels.  
 Hope to see you at March Madness on the 24th. 
     Chris 
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PROPOSED CHANGE TO GCSC BY-LAWS 
 

T he board is requesting the following changes to  Article 
3, Section 4: Expenditure of Chapter Funds of $50.00 

$100.00 or More  
Any expenditure of Chapter funds of $50.00 $100.00 or 
more to pay debts or for any other purpose shall be 
brought up to the membership present at a regularly 
scheduled business meeting.  A majority vote will be re-
quired by the membership present before any funds can 
be expended. If an emergency should arise and an ex-
penditure of $50.00 $100.00 or more has to be made be-
fore a regularly scheduled business meeting, the Board 
may make the expenditure.  A full disclosure of the ex-
penditure shall be made by the Treasurer in the report 
given at the next business meeting, and in the report pub-
lished in the Chapter publication. 
 As costs keep rising the current $50.00 limit re-
quires the membership approve most normal operating 
expenditures. This increase would allow the board to ap-
prove payments under $100.00. Membership approval 
would still be required for amounts over $100.00.   
 The by-law change will be voted on at the Chap-
ter’s April meeting.  
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I  have been talking to a lot of 
new people lately and most 

appear to know what a Stude-
baker is and most peoples’ par-
ents drove a Stude at one time or 
another. A lot of people say that 
the car they learned to drive on 
was a Studebaker. This is great 
and very interesting. I also hear a lot of people say that 
they didn’t know Studebaker made a truck.   They think 
the only car made was the bullet nose and they refer to it 
as the car that you can’t tell if it was coming or going. I 
think it is time we take charge and make an attempt to 
show what Studebakers are all about. 
 Just how is this to be done you ask?  We have 
the largest single manufacturer car club in the world and 
still people don’t know about the existence of Stude-
bakers today. There are a lot of things that are not well 
known about Studebakers, even by owners. There has 
been a lot of hype lately about Danica Patrick driving a 
race car. I was reading about a more interesting lady 
called Paula Murphy.  Paula set no fewer than 360 world 
speed records. She started out being invited to a drag 
race. She saw a ladies race said I can do that.  She was 
offered an Alfa Romero to drive and won her first race.  
Then she raced in a Porsche, a Maserati and a Ferrari. 
 Paula started Stock Car racing after getting a call 
from Studebaker and Andy Granatelli. She drove an 
Avanti coast to coast and border to border and set four 
transcontinental speed records. She didn’t  finish there 
because Paula then went to Bonneville with Studebaker 
in 1963, and set over 360 production car records in a 
range of new models. Paula set a 1,000 mile record in a 6 
cylinder Studebaker Lark of 100.31mph on a huge circu-
lar course at Bonneville.  Andy asked if she wanted to go 
faster and go for a land speed record. She answered 
“sure”.  They put her in a Studebaker Hawk and she went 
154mph for the flying mile. Then she went in the Avanti 
and went 161mph. That was quite a thrill she stated.  
 Paula Murphy was the first woman to drive alone 
at Indianapolis Motor Speedway in a racing car, which 
was a major achievement at the time. It was in a super-
charged Studebaker Novi race car, and she set test laps 
with an average speed of over 100 mph.  
 What does all this mean? These are just a few 
more facts that can be used to remind others of the won-
der of Studebaker and to show them the survivability of 
the Studebaker cars and trucks. You don’t always have to 
show a restored car to get people to recognize the brand.  
Carry a picture, talk the name, ask them to join us at an 
event.  Come out and support your club.   
 See you at the next gathering. 

�

� �������� 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

March  2012            The ECHO                                           3 

 

Welcome New Members 
 

Ken Pyle and Cheryl Monico 
12821 W. Corrine Drive 
El Mirage, AZ  85335 

623-478-2569 
1961 Lark Station Wagon 

1962 Lark 2 dr project 
Ken is an experienced Studebaker  
mechanic and welcomes inquiries 
about the services he can provide. 

 
Greg and Heide Zurlinden 
1280 Lone Pine Dam Road 

Show Low, AZ  85901 
928-532-0420 

ladylillian25@hotmail.com 
1925 Standard Six, 5 pass. Coupe ER 

This is the car raffled by the  
Tucson Police Foundation. 
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3  Richard Phegley  16     Brian Dersh 
6  Virginia Steinmetz  16     Frank Green 
9  Joan Hahn  17     Linda Cook 
11  Robert Mitchell  19     Chet Gandy 
11  Joen Painter  20     Michael Holub 
11  Linda Peck  21     Ruth Pike 
11  Cheryl Ray  22     Don Grobengeiser 
12  Tom Pfahler  24     Norman Marineau 
15  Jim Duel   24     George Van Zee 
15  Bob Brown  25     Shawn Miller
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�	�������������				
    

   3 Larry & Pat Swanson 
   4 Harold & Deanna Manley 
   16 Larry & Ruth Cushing 
   18 Rob & Cheryl Ray 
   23 Walter & Nicki Ready 
   28 Joe & Betty Von Behren 
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By Linda Smith, GCSC Vice President 

        

O n February 18th, six Studebakers paraded through 
Wickenburg for this annual event. Ed  and Linda 

Smith in their 1951 Stakebed were joined by John and 
Kim Rodhouse in their 1950 2R5, Steve Fein  and his 
brother Richard in a 1966 Cruiser, Buddy and Elaine 
Wright in their 1953 2R5, Neil and Ruth Bell in their 1960 

Hawk and Leon McBride and friends in his 1941 Land 
Cruiser. Mike and Sue King joined us, also, riding in 
Steve Fein's Cruiser.  

 I want to thank all that came out. We had a great 
time in the parade, lots of comments and pictures by the 
crowd. We then met at the FireSide Grill and had an awe-
some lunch. Since we all had Studebakers, we decided to 
give everyone a chance to win a door prize. Kim Rod-
house and Al 
Streick (friend 
of Leon's) won 
10 and 20 dollar 
gift cards that 
might  have 
helped with the 
gasoline going 
home!!! We also 
r ec e i ve d  a 
leather plaque 
from the Wick-
enburg Cham-
ber of Com-
merce for the 'Best Automobile Convey' in the parade. 
Very nice. 

 Check out the pictures on the Chapter’s Face-
book page: Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter 

  Thanks again for those whose joined us that 
day. Drive your Studebaker. 

 

I t was with sadness we learned of the passing this past 
year of Chapter member John McCullough. John and 

his wife Sandra were the proud owners of a 1955 Cham-
pion. A donation has been made by the chapter to the 
Studebaker National Museum and this note was received 
from Sandra. 

 

 Thank you so much for your kind words and con-
tribution in John's honor. We have a home in Granger, 
IN, a suburb of South Bend, and were frequent visitors at 
the Studebaker National Museum. We often took visiting 
friends and family there. 
 Again, thank you. 
   Sandra McCullough  

CHAPTER NAME BADGE 

 

O rder your Chapter name badge by contacting Chris 
Collins at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 602-995-5311. The 

price is $5.00 each for pin back or $6.00 each for magnet 
back. 

 

PAST EVENT REPORT Pacific Southwest Zone  
Director Report  

Submitted by Colin Fort 
 

F irst of all, I want to let you know how much I appreci-
ate serving as the Director for this Zone for one more 

term. I always attend the Board meetings and I will keep 
you informed as to any major events. 
 A picture of the next to the last Studebaker (1966 
Station Wagon) off the assembly line was pictured in the 
last issue of Turning Wheels. It is in Harrah’s collection in 
Reno, Nevada. I happen to be the proud sponsor of that 
car. I am responsible for the cleaning, waxing and mainte-
nance of the car. 
 I think it would be a great idea if we all considered 
sponsoring a Studebaker in either our Museum or any 
Museum or display in your area. I know the Karel Staple 
Chapter is active in promoting the museum in Sacra-
mento. It’s a way to stay on top of things and to insure 
that cars like these stay in the forefront and do not dete-
riorate and become relegated to some rear building as 
part of the collection that is not seen again. I would like to 
hear from others in the club who have taken on a similar 
function. 
  Thank You. 
 
Editor’s Note: Members who attended our January meet-
ing at the Martin Auto Museum learned the chapter is 
sponsoring the 1931 Commander presently in the mu-
seum and will sponsor any others that eventually are dis-
played there. Several chapter members volunteered to 
help with the care and maintenance; thanks to Gary Ol-
son, Richard Dormois, Don Aden, Chuck Collins, Denny 
Lockmon, Jon Carter, John Rodhouse, Brian Millette and 
Edward Santilli.  

Leon McBride followed by 
the Bells and Feins.  

Photos courtesy of Linda Smith. 
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MARCH 3  14TH ANNUAL MOTORSPORTS DAY AT ARIZONA COMMUNITY CHURCH, 9325 S. RURAL 
   RD., 9AM-1PM. ENJOY! 
 
MARCH 6  ARIZONA AUTOMOBILE HOBBYIST COUNCIL (AAHC) MEETING 7:00 PM AT SANDERSON  
   FORD, 5300 NW GRAND AVE, GLENDALE. INFO: 623-204-9172 
 
MARCH 9-11  GOODGUYS SPRING NATIONALS AT WESTWORLD, SCOTTSDALE. CALL 925-838-9876 
   FOR INFO OR VISIT http://www.good-guys.com/ 

MARCH 11  27TH ANNUAL WINTER MEET HOSTED BY THE LOS ANGELES CHAPTER AT PETERSEN 
   AUTOMOTIVE MUSEUM, 6060 WILSHIRE BLVD., L.A. $20. REGISTRATION AT GATE. 
   MUST BE PARKED BY 10AM. VENDOR SPACE AVAILABLE. CONTACT ANDREA ‘ENTHAL 
   AT AENTHAL@YAHOO.COM OR HOWARD AT 818-606-0267. SEE PAGE 47 OF MARCH 
   TURNING WHEELS FOR MORE INFORMATION. 
 
MARCH 15-17  ASC ANNUAL PALM SPRINGS MEET. HOST HOTEL: PALM SPRINGS TRAVELODGE AT 
   $69. 760-327-1211. CALL FOR ROOM AVAILABILITY. EVENT ACTIVITIES INCLUDE TIRE 
   KICKING, MEET & GREETS, GROUP MEALS, DRIVE TOURS AND EVENTS. $25/PERSON, 
   PAYABLE AT EVENT. RSVP TO FRANK WENZEL BY MARCH 10 AT 760-322-8762 
 
MARCH 24  SOUTHERN ARIZONA CHAPTER HOSTS ANNUAL ALL ARIZONA STUDEBAKER GATHERING  
   (MARCH MADNESS) AT FOOTHILLS MALL, 7401 N. LA CHOLLA BLVD., TUCSON. DASH  
   PLAQUES, RAFFLES, FUN JUDGING WITH AWARDS AND VALVE COVER RACING (SEE PG. 9 
   FOR THE RULES). INFO: JERRY AT GKAISER493@EARTHLINK.NET OR 520-616-0434  
   GCSC MEMBERS CAN JOIN A CARAVAN LEAVING AT 8:00 AM FROM THE CRACKER BARREL 
   RESTAURANT AT I-10 AND CHANDLER BLVD. INFO: LINDA AT 602-618-7691 
 
APRIL 7   CHAPTER GATHERING AT ADOBE MOUNTAIN RAILROAD PARK, 43RD AVE & PINNACLE PEAK 
   RD, GLENDALE FROM 10:00 AM - 2:30 PM. TRAIN RIDES, POT  LUCK, MEETING. INFO: SEE 
   PAGE 6 OR CONTACT LINDA AT lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691  
 
MAY 4-6   HISTORIC ROUTE 66 FUN RUN. FOR INFORMATION VISIT HTTP://WWW.AZRT66.COM 
 
MAY 10-13  ASC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET IN SHOW LOW. TOURS, BANQUET, AWARDS. FOR INFO 
   CONTACT MALCOLM STINSON AT 928-537-2571 OR swstudebaker@frontiernet.net  SEE 
   PAGE 13 OF ONLINE EDITION FOR REGISTRATION FORM. 
 
MAY 27   38TH ANNUAL LA PALMA CAR SHOW & PARTS EXCHANGE AT LA PALMA PARK, ANA-
   HEIM, CA, 8:00AM-3:00PM. HOSTED BY ORANGE EMPIRE CHAPTER. INFO: GORDON AT 
   714-835-0249. SEE PAGE 45 OF THE MARCH TURNING WHEELS FOR REGISTRATION. 
 
JULY 29-AUG. 4 48TH INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET HOSTED BY MICHIANA CHAPTER & STUDEBAKER  
   NATIONAL MUSEUM IN SOUTH BEND. INFO: HTTP://WWW.SDCMEET.COM OR IN 
   TURNING WHEELS. 
 
AUGUST 17-19  NORTH CENTRAL ZONE MEET IN GERING, NE. HEADQUATERS HOTEL: MONUMENT INN 
   & SUITES AT $72+TAX. 304-436-1950. INFO: STUART AT 308-783-5144 
 
SEPTEMBER 8  INTERNATIONAL DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY. SUGGESTIONS FOR AN EVENT OR  
   ACTIVITY ARE WELCOME. CONTACT LINDA AT lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691  
 
SEPTEMBER 21-23 PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET HOSTED BY WASATCH MOUNTAIN CHAPTER IN 
   SALT LAKE CITY. INFO HERE: http://www.studebakerdrivers.net/meet.htm OR CONTACT  
   FRED AT 801-969-9235 
 

   ������������	��
�����
����������
���	���http://www.desertcruisers.com or http://www.cruisinarizona.com 
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W e are looking forward to seeing a lot of you at the 
March Madness on March 24th in Tucson. Remem-

ber ladies, it is at the Mall.  There will be valve cover rac-
ing and lots of cars to see. (See the newsletter cover for 
details.) 
 We also have an invited to the Over the Hill Gang 
Spring Picnic at Gold Canyon on March 31. Free coffee 
and donuts from 7 to 10. The entry fee ($30 until March 
17, $35 day of show) includes a BBQ lunch for 2 and a 
tee shirt. There will be trophies, 50/50 raffle, a Poker 
Walk, free popcorn and more. For more information see 
http://www.nationwidecarshows.com/events/6372.pdf 
 We have also planned a chapter gathering at the 
Adobe Mountain Railroad Park on 43rd and Pinnacle Peak 
on April 7th  Show up by 10:00 am and get prepared to 
ride on the trains and view some very good train layouts.  
It will be a picnic setting in the middle of the train yard so 
bring the family and enjoy Cars, Trains, Picnic and Peo-
ple. The picnic will be pot luck and the chapter will pro-
vide table ware and beverages. See April ECHO for more 
details.  
  Still looking for ideas and volunteers for future 
activities. Contact me at lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618
-7691. 
 Submitted by Linda Smith. 

UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS ���������	
����
���������

������
�

1 1961 Studebaker-Packard acquires Chemical  
  Compounds,Inc. Name later changed to  
  STP 

2 1895 Henry Studebaker dies 
3 1960 Studebaker-Packard acquires Gravely  

  Tractors, Inc. 
4 1966  Announcement of Canadian plant clos- 

  ing. 
5 1962 Studebaker-Packard acquires Schafer,  

  Inc. 
9 1935 Studebaker out of receivership. 
12 1831 Clement Studebaker born 
16 1917 John M. Studebaker dies. 
16   1962 Studebaker-Packard acquires Paxton  
  Products, Inc. 
17 1966  Last Studebaker built in Canada. 
19 1931 Knute Rockne named manager of sales  

  promotion for Studebaker 
20 1980 Leo Newman dies 
21 1933 Studebaker goes into receivership 
26 1868 H&C Studebaker renamed Studebaker  

  Brothers Manufacturing Company 
30 1962 Studebaker receives $19.5 Million con- 

  tract for military trucks 
31 1931 Knute Rockne dies in plane crash 
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Submitted by Scott Grainger 

 
February was a special month for those of us who live in Arizona. Happy 100th Birthday, Arizona!  

  
��Arizona has 3,928 mountain peaks and summits—more mountains than any one of the other Mountain States 

(Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, Utah, and Wyoming). 
��All New England, plus the state of Pennsylvania would fit inside Arizona. 
��Arizona became the 48th state and last of the contiguous states on February 14, 1912. 
��Arizona’s disparate climate can yield both the highest temperature across the nation and the lowest temperature 

across the nation in the same day. 
��There are more wilderness areas in Arizona than in the entire Midwest. Arizona alone has 90 wilderness areas, 

while the Midwest has 50. 
��Arizona has 26 peaks that are more than 10,000 feet in elevation. 
��Arizona has the largest contiguous stand of ponderosa pines in the world stretching from near Flagstaff along the 

Mogollon Rim to the White Mountains region. 
��Yuma, Arizona is the country’s highest producer of winter vegetables, especially lettuce. 
��Arizona is the 6th largest state in the nation, covering 113,909 square miles. 
��Out of all the states in the U.S., Arizona has the largest percentage of its land designated as Indian lands. 
��The “Five C’s” of Arizona’s economy are: Cattle, Copper, Citrus, Cotton, and Climate. 
��More copper is mined in Arizona than all the other states combined, and the Morenci Mine is the largest copper pro-

ducer in all of North America. 
��Clark Gable and Carole Lombard, two of the most prominent movie stars of Hollywood’s Golden Age, were married 

on March 18, 1939, in Kingman, Arizona. 
��Covering 18,608 sq. miles, Coconino County is the second largest county by land area in the 48 contiguous United 

States 
��The world’s largest solar telescope is located at Kitt Peak National Observatory in Sells, Arizona. 
��Bisbee, Arizona is known as the Queen of the Copper Mines because during its mining heyday it produced nearly 

25 percent of the world’s copper and was the largest city in the Southwest between Saint Louis and San Francisco. 
�� Billy the Kid killed his first man, Windy Cahill, in Bonita, Arizona. 
��Arizona grows enough cotton each year to make more than one pair of jeans for every person in the United States. 
��Famous labor leader and activist Cesar Chavez was born in Yuma. 
��In 1912, President William Howard Taft was ready to make Arizona a state on February 12, but it was Lincoln’s 

birthday. The next day, the 13th, was considered bad luck so they waited until the following day. That’s how Arizona 
became known as the “Valentine State.” 

 
More fun and fascinating facts next month. 

 
 

This is Arizona’s flag. Blue and gold are the state  
colors. The copper star is there to remind us of the state's 

copper industry.  
The copper star is rising from a blue field on the flag.  

At the top of the flag are rays, like a setting sun.  
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TECHNICAL INFORMATION 
 

Restoring a Steering 
Wheel  By Dan Andersen 
 

M y biggest car related project for the last month has 
been the restoration of two steering wheels. The 

wheel for the '37 President was completely devoid of any 
plastic. It was just the hub and a ring of metal with no re-
maining plastic. Sales literature, other pictures and view-
ing Dave's '37 and Bill's several '37's convinced me that 
there was originally a nice coating of plastic all around 
that metal ring. Started with a kit (from Eastwood) that 
included two part epoxy filler and an instruction booklet. 
 The process was quite time consuming at least 
for the wheel that had no plastic. It is necessary to build 
up layers of the filler, wait for it to cure, grind/file it to 
some semblance of required shape, sand and paint. The 
filler (called PC7) is typical of the stuff we use in this 
hobby in that it sticks best to tools and fingers rather than 
where you want it to stick. But, it is not the worst I have 
used. 
 If you have a steering wheel that needs help and 
are like me and don't have a lot of money, I would en-
courage you to rebuild it yourself. It takes some work, but 
it is not hard work. The kit is probably not necessary if 
your wheel is not too bad. Just replicate (with the filler) 
what is intact, file/grind/sand to smooth and then paint.  
 I used rattle can ivory colored paint with a few 
coats of rattle can clear. Paint is not included in the kit 
and the color will, of course, be determined by the original 
or from pictures of surviving cars or from promotional ma-
terials. The instructional booklet even tells how to replace 
a portion of all of the outside ring. They were probably 
thinking that if you had no plastic on your wheel, you 
would want to replace the ring with one that has at least 
some. Huh, I fooled them. 
 I am happy with the end product. And if it contin-
ues to look good, I can tell people that I did it myself. Of 
course, if it starts to come apart, I won't mention it.  
 
Reprinted from the Washington President, newsletter of 
the Greater Seattle Chapter, Bill Schiffer, editor. 

INTERESTING WEB SITES 

 

http://www.maricopalivesteamers.com/   Web site for 
Adobe Mountain Railroad Park. 
 
http://www.lov2xlr8.no/broch1.html  American car bro-
chures, Studebakers and others. 
 
http://studebakerproject.yolasite.com/  M pickup project. 
 
http://tinyurl.com/886t6re  Great Shell commercial.  
 
http://tinyurl.com/77r4tf9    Thomas Motor Co. info. 

ECHO QUIZZES by Ed Smith 

 

March Quiz: 

Sewing questions for the ladies or guys, if you know 

 

1. When would you NOT use a French seam? 
2. How can freezer paper be used in sewing? 
3. What are Bugle beads?  
4. What is a Tailor’s ham? 
5. What is Ticking? 

Submit your answers to a board member. The answers 
to and the winners of the February and March quizzes 
will be posted in next month’s ECHO. 

 

Valve Cover Racing Rules 
As printed in the January/February  

The Copper Starlight, newsletter of the 
Southern Arizona Chapter 

 
These are the official rules for a Studebaker Valve Cover 
Racer to race at March Madness, March 24th. 
 
1. Total weight cannot exceed 10 pounds. There will be 

an official scale. 
2. Must be a Studebaker valve cover. 
3. Total length must not exceed 10% over stock length 

of original valve cover. 
4. Dimensions may be no longer than 12” high or 12” 

wide.  
5. No sharp edges or sharp protrusions on the racer. 
6. Must be gravity powered. Absolutely no other power 

source allowed. 
 
Jerry Kaiser, SAC president, has extra valve covers, if 
you need one. Contact him at gkaiser493@earthlink.net or 
520-616-0434. 
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T he Antique Studebaker Club’s 
Southwest Zone Meet is being 

held at Malcolm Stinson’s Stude-
baker Ranch, near Show Low May 
10th through the 13th, 2012. Linda 
and I have made it up to Mal-
colm’s three times now, once in our 
Hawk and twice with our other vehi-
cle and a trailer, and had a great 
time every time. He has plenty of 
trailer and RV parking and electrical 
outlets for you, and a bathroom 
which is available in his shop area, 
with a shower, and plenty of acreage 
to park on.  
 If you haven't been to the 
Studebaker ranch, you really need 
to go and see all the Studebakers 
that Malcolm has planted in back of 
his shop, hoping they will grow and 
reproduce. I haven't seen any young 

ones, but have sure seen a bunch of 
finely restored ones on hand.  
 You don't have to have an 
antique Studebaker to attend, or 
even a Studebaker (though it is pre-
ferred), any and all are welcome to 
join the festivities.  
 Malcolm puts on a mean 
BBQ and there are certainly a lot of 
fun activities planned. The drives 
Malcolm has planned are all on ex-
cellent roads through the high coun-
try, and the drive through the 
Painted Forest is a must see. I urge 
each and everyone to make the 
drive up to Malcolm’s, and enjoy 
some real hospitality and away time. 
You will really enjoy it.  
 General registration for the 
meet is $35.00 and includes food, 
camp parking, if you so desire, hay 

ride, ice cream social, etc. A lot for 
the money, and it's cooler there than 
here in May. You can contact Mal-
colm at 928-537-2571 home or 928-
368-7442 cell for all the particulars 
and a flyer, if you need one, with all 
the activities listed and motels in the 
area,  
 For registration contact 
Sandie Keating at 480-209-8279. 
Again, this is plenty of fun, worth the 
drive, and you will see some of the 
best country in the State.  
 Feel free to contact me for 
more information at 480-898-3425 or 
dlynde012@aol.com 
  
See page 13 of the online ECHO for 

a registration form.  
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By Dan Kuhl 

 

I n the November/December 2006 issue of The Antique Studebaker Review, Richard Quinn wrote a very good narrative 
on the history of the hill holder, a device attached to the braking system that prevents a car from rolling when releasing 

the clutch while stopped on a hill. The other day, while doing research on another topic, I stumbled on to some related 
history that Richard Quinn did not include in his article. 
 In 1906, after manufacturing the first motorized bicycle, the Thomas Motor 
Company began manufacturing the famous Thomas Flyer. In 1908 the Thomas 
Flyer won the one and only around-the-world auto race. During the race the Tho-
mas Flyer was the first automobile to cross the United States, in a little over 41 
days.  The race was scheduled so the entrants could cross from North America to 
Russia on the ice pack across the Bering Strait.  The cars actually crossed the 
Pacific to Asia on a ship.  This important event in automotive history set the stage 
for the 1965 slapstick comedy, The Great Race.  Although the movie did not get 
good reviews, it is noted for its beautiful music by Henry Mancini and a four minute 
pie fight that included real pies and cost $200,000 to stage. 
 The Thomas Flyer was fitted with a hill holder system called the Backstop Safety Device. It operated quite differ-
ently than Studebaker’s Hill Holder in that it was not part of the hydraulic brake system that debuted in the 1936 cars and 
trucks. The Backstop Safety Device’s operation involved fitting both rear wheels with a powerful ratchet and pawl system 
operated with a lever located near the driver’s seat. The system was very effective in preventing the Thomas Flyer from 
rolling backwards when operating the vehicle on hills. 
 According to Mr. Quinn, Stutz came out with a hill holder system in the late 20’s, called the No Back System.  
This was followed by the No Roll System in the early 30’s, manufactured by the Wagner Electric Company.  Studebaker’s 
Hill Holder System was available on their cars from the end of 1935 until 1966 when the Studebaker Corporation ceased 
automobile manufacturing operations. As a side note, my 1963 Avanti has this option; it operates very smoothly when 
releasing the clutch on a hill. Today, Subaru and a select few other foreign manufacturers continue to make available a 
hill holder system on their cars manufactured with a standard transmission. It is strange, that a hill holder has never 
caught on in this country. It is probably because the automatic is the transmission of choice in America. A standard trans-
mission is not even available on a new Dodge pickup. 
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By Dennis Lynde, ASC ASC board member 
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14211 W. Windrose Dr, Surprise, AZ  85379 

Studebaker Parts 
 
 

Parts for your restoration project or daily driver. 
 

 Chuck & Chris Collins 
 2410 W. Freeway Lane 
 Phoenix, AZ  85021 

 

 602-995-5311 
 

E-mail: Chuck@StudebakerParts.Com 
Visit our online store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 12/12 

 

12/12 
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480-577-5764 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Arizona Dental Service 
1629 E. University, Mesa, AZ  85203 
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480-835-1536 

Some restrictions may apply.  Drive your Studebaker - 5% extra off! 

Scan the 
code with 
your smart 
phone.  

~~~ MORE ADS ~~~ 

 
FOR SALE: 1958 Studebaker Provincial wagon, all original car with 70,000 miles, great running, excellent original 
condition, 4 bbl, V8, three on the tree, & twin traction. See four page spread in June 2011 Hemmings Classic Car Maga-
zine titled "Lightly Cooked". $18,000.  1958 President Hardtop, completely restored to factory original specs. Excellent 
running car, featured in Turning Wheels. $30,000.00 obo Frank Wenzel carbuffps@yahoo.com or 760-322-8762 
 
 

 

5/12 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE 
 

1963 Studebaker Daytona station 
wagon with sliding roof, 259 cid 
automatic. Arizona/Nevada car most 
of its existence. A driver. Same 
owner since 1991.  $3,500.  Guy 
Hammer, cell (605) 848-4392, email: 
torskerosalie@yahoo.com  (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 
1963 Avanti R1 Rebuilt engine & 
trans (fresh), sounds great; many 
new parts and components; many 
spare parts. Needs paint (original 
white color) & both bumpers could 
use re-chroming. Drive and enjoy 
while finishing. $7500 OBO 
1965 Studebaker Daytona 2dr sdn -  
Matching #s Chevy 283 with factory 
dual exhaust; auto 3spd; Dana 3:07; 
PSW; PDB; A/C; Radio; full hubcaps; 
Mopar Rims; Bucket Seats with 
console. New sidebody moldings; 
two extra doors. CA&AZ car; ran 
when parked. Needs restoration. 
$1500   Walt at 602-885-2216 or 
wjazwin@hotmail.com  (3) 
————————————————————– 
 

1962 Champ PU. 3/4T, 3 spd/OD. 
289, narrow box. $3495.  1963 Lark 
Cruiser. 289, automatic, runs, needs 
work. Has sat for years. $2250. Ike 
Quigley  602-493-3895  (2) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1955 Commander. V8, 3spd/OD. 
Tudor Coupe lime & green. Great 
body no rust, interior great shape no 
repair needed. Paint has a couple 
small scratches. All glass is good,  
everything works except radio needs 
vibrator tube. Trunk clean. Some 
extra parts. Starts, runs & drives 
great. Car was in storage for many 
years. Needs front chrome 
rechromed. Will furnish pictures if 
requested. $18,000.00  
Jerry Mckinney 602-577-9028 or 
e-mail eagle41.jm@gmail.com (2) 

 
 

1949 Champion Regal Deluxe 
Starlight Coupe. Dark green. New 
upholstery, headliner, new green 
carpeting, shocks, electric fuel pump, 
brakes, master cylinder and wheel 
cylinders. Gas tank cleaned, rebuilt  
carburetor and generator. OD, good 
chrome, working radio, WSW tires, 
gauges work. New transmission 
seals, hoses, engine mounts, o/h 
steering box. Four new bumper and 
gravel guards, All manuals.  Invoices 
available. Rusty rocker panels and 
floor pan. Sadly, the current economy 
prevents us from completing 
restoration. $9,800. Call Chuck, 
Prescott, AZ    928-445-2141 (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 
1953 Commander Regal Deluxe 
Starliner Coupe 98,000+ actual 
miles, 259 V-8, Auto Trans (all 
manuals), NO Rust (CA & AZ car), 
original paint (Tahoe Green), interior 
redone in 70's, NEW wiring nose to 
tail (2010), Tri-Star with all emblems, 
asking $8,000, will entertain offers. 
Jim Ten Eyck aj10eyck@q.net  
or 480-991-9161   (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

Completely Pro-Rebuilt 289
(Morrison's Machine Shop in 
Glendale); .30 over 1/2 dish pistons; 
R-2 heads SS exh valves; new R-2 
Erb cam & ERB rebuilt supercharger; 
never been fired; to be sold w/rebuilt 
powershift as a unit for $9,000.  May 
consider partial Studebaker trade.   
Call Walt w/questions 602-885-2216 
or wjazwin@hotmail.com  (3) 
———————————————————— 
 

Studebaker pick up bed trailer, no 
rust, minor dents. Seligman  Roger 
Hohl   928-848-2563  (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

37 Dictator 6 cyl engine $200. 
37 President hood has some rust $75 
38 Commander sedan parting out 

Many other 37&38 Dictator & 
Commander parts. 41 Sedan trunk lid, 
good condition, $50. 2R5 Champ 6 bell 
housing $40. 51 Commander left front 
door $45. 51 Commander right rear 
door $45. 53-61 Coupe left rear quarter 
100.00. 53-55 Sedan trunk lid $35. 55 
Left Ht door $75.  
55 Sedan hood good condition $50. 
60-64 Champ truck doors $50. ea. 
60-64 Champ front bumper $50. 
60-64 Champ truck Grill painted good 
condition $50.00. 59-60 Lark or 60-64 
Champ truck hood $50. 59-60 Lark 
trunk lid, $35, good condition. 
60 Lark Station Wagon lower tailgate 
$50. 62 Lark Station Wagon upper 
tailgate $50. 62 GT Hawk rear Valance 
that is between bumper and body $40. 
62 Lark rear quarters $100 for both or 
$60 ea. 62 GT Hawk trunk lid, some 
rust, $35. Transtar front bumper for 1 T 
& larger trucks very nice painted the 
correct off white 100. Transtar front 
bumper a few small dents $40. 63 Lark 
hood $50. 63 Lark front doors $50 ea. 
63 Lark rear doors for Wagonaire $35 
ea. 63 Lark right door for 2 dr sedan 
$50. WINDSHIELDS: 63 and up Avanti 
NEW Windshield $275. 53-54 Sedan 
Windshields $35. 53-55 Sedan back 
windshield $50. Back glass, GT Hawk 
$25. All large Items for pick up only.  
Jerry Kaiser at 520-979-0065    (2)  
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 289 Long Block. .040 half dish 
pistons. Stainless valves. Hard seats. 
New oil pump. R1 cam. Aluminum 
timing gear. $3600. John Kemper 
623-546-8434   (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

More Ads on Page 10 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chuck Collins by phone at 602-995-5311 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  8502l-4135.   

Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. 

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—����
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The ECHO 
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC 

P.O. Box 37464    
Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464   
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. 
Chapter dues are  
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona 
Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 
Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add the following to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you - $31.00 yr, includes Turning 
Wheels magazine or $24.00 for new members, first year 
only, includes Turning Wheels magazine or $10.00 for 
membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or ccollinsaz@cox.net.  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 

 
Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on address label of Turning Wheels.) 
 
# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 
Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

March Reminders 

 
March 24 All Arizona Studebaker Gathering  

See cover for details. 
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Scan the QR code with your smart phone to 
visit the chapter web site. Need a scanner? 
Search for “QR Scanner” in your app store. 

1972 2012 

40th Anniversary 




